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Crest Hill, IL 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  June 16, 2025 

Submitter:  Ronald J Wiedeman 

Department:  Engineering 

Agenda Item:  Award the contract to P.T. Ferro Construction Co  in the amount of $716,911.65 for 

the 2025 Roadway Rehabilitation Program. 

 

 

Summary: Bids were advertised and solicited for qualified contractors to provide unit price 

costs for the 2025 Roadway Rehabilitation Program. The locations included in this year program 

are as follows: 

 Loch Ln. from Gaylord to Carlton St. 

 Abbey Ln. from Loch Ln. to Prestwick Dr. 

 Prestwick Dr. from Abby Ln. to East End. 

 Scott Court 

 Crestwood Dr. from Donmaur Dr. to Lynwood St. 

 Lynwood St. from Grandview to Imperial Dr. 

 Elsie Ave from Kelly to Clement St. 

 Rose Ave from Kelly to Clement St. 

 Ludwig Ave from Wilcox to Clement St. 

 

The city solicited bids through IDOT’s construction bulletin looking for qualified contractors. A 

total of six (6) local prequalified contractors picked up bids and four (4) submitted bids. The bids 

were received for the improvement at Crest Hill City Hall until 10:00 AM local time on 

Thursday, May 29, 2025. Bids were opened and read aloud on Thursday, May 29, 2025, at 10:00 

AM in the Council Chambers. The following is a list of the bids received: 

Results   

1. P.T. Ferro Construction  $716,911.65 

2. Gallagher Asphalt Co   $811,982.21 

3. Building Paving, LLC   $832,558.00 

4. D Construction, Inc.    $901,772.02 

 

The engineering estimate was $961,371.00 



 

 

I have reviewed the quotes and found them to be correct and in order, and I feel that the bids do 

reflect the market as it exists today.  

Recommended Council Action: Award the contract to Gallagher, Asphalt Corporation  in the amount 

of $1,119,951.39 for the 2024 Roadway Rehabilitation Program. 

Financial Impact: 

 Funding Source: General Fund  

 Budgeted Amount: $2,350,000.00  

Cost: 716,911.65 

Attachments:  

LOR Wiedeman Bid Award Recommendation_2025_0530.pdf 

 

 


